LITTLETON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk:  D H Taylor, 103 Clare Ave, Hoole, Chester, CH2 3HR

Tel: 07716180663   email:  clerklittletonpc@yahoo.co.uk
Website: www.littletonparish.co.uk
The Parish Council held a Meeting on Monday 14 October 2024 when matters discussed included:-
Drainage – problems with drainage on the A51 Tarvin Road resulting in flooding.  There were also reports of foul smelling water in places – to be reported to Severn Trent Water.
Boundary Signs – the Parish Council was hoping to arrange for the provision of new “Littleton” signs on the A51 Tarvin Road to reflect the change in parish boundaries.

Condition of Road Furniture and Signs – it was noted that bollards, refuges and signs were not looking their best due to grime from the busy road.  Being referred to CW&C Highways.
Planning – the Parish Council had raised no objections to an application to carry out work to a number of trees at Oaklands Nursing Home.
Hare Lane Copse – the Parish Council noted that the contractor had cleared the encroaching vegetation in this area and discussed how it should be managed going forward with funds being set aside for this in the Parish Council Budget.  
They were also hoping that the surround to the Vicars Cross monument on Tarvin Road could be included in the schedule of works.
Funding Bids  - the Parish Council intended to submit bids for funding from the CW&C Members Budget to help with the cost of funding new boundary signs and a new environmental monitoring device.
The next Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 2 December 2024.
